: OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS :

: OF THE CITY OF PEORIA, ILLINOIS:

A Regular Meeting of the City Council of Peoria, Illinois, was held September 27, 2016, at 6:00 P.M. at City Hall, Council Chambers (Room 400), 419 Fulton Street, with Chairman Pro Tem Spain presiding, and with proper notice having been posted.

ROLL CALL

Roll Call showed the following Council Members were physically present: Akeson (Arrived at 6:05 P.M.), Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner, Chairman Pro Tem Spain – 9. Absent: Ruckriegel, Mayor Ardis - 2.

INVOCATION & PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Chairman Pro Tem Spain requested a moment of silent prayer or reflection and then he led the Pledge of Allegiance.

PROCLAMATIONS, COMMENDATIONS, ETC.

Look! It's My Book!

MINUTES

Council Member Johnson moved to approve the minutes of the Joint City Council and Town Board Meeting held on September 13, 2016, as printed; seconded by Council Member Turner.

Approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

PETITIONS, REMONSTRANCES & COMMUNICATIONS - CITY OF PEORIA

CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS BY OMNIBUS VOTE, with Recommendations as Outlined:

(16-310) Communication from the City Manager with a Request for the Following:

- A. APPROVE a CONTRACT with JIMAX LANDSCAPE LLC for \$54,450.87 to Provide Debris Removal Services for 1318 SW ADAMS.
- B. ADOPT ORDINANCE NO. 17,398 Amending the City of Peoria 2016-2017 BIENNIAL BUDGET Relating to the Use of the Warehouse District TIF Fund Balance.
- (16-307) Communication from the City Manager and the Corporation Counsel with a Request to ADOPT ORDINANCE 17,399 Amending CHAPTER 3 of the CODE of the City of Peoria to Allow a Supermarket Grocery Store with a SUBCLASS 12 SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE to be Eligible to Hold a SUBCLASS 10 SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE which allows for Off-Site Catering of Alcohol.

- (16-311) Communication from the City Manager and the Community Development Director with a Request to ADOPT ORDINANCE NO. 17,400 Annexing Property Located in the NE ¼ of Section 36 of Radnor Township and Addressed as 3410 N. ALTA LN. Parcel No. 08-36-200-003
- (16-312) Communication from the City Manager and Corporation Counsel with a Request to APPROVE the SITE APPLICATION for a CLASS H (Temporary Outdoor) Liquor License from the PEORIA PROMISE FOUNDATION for an Event to be Held in the 1100-1200 Blocks of SW ADAMS ST, Between PERSIMMON ST and PECAN ST, on Saturday, October 22, 2016. (Council District 1)

Chairman Pro Tem Spain questioned if the Council wished to have any of the Consent Agenda items removed for further discussion.

Hearing no request to remove an item from the Consent Agenda, Council Member Grayeb moved to approve the Consent Agenda items as outlined in the Council Communications; seconded by Council Member Jensen.

Item Nos. 16-307, and 16-310 through 16-312 were approved by roll call vote under the Omnibus Vote Designation.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

FIRST READINGS

(16-313) Communication from the City Manager and Director of Public Works with a Request for a FIRST READING of an ORDINANCE Amending Chapter 9.5 of the CODE of the City of Peoria Concerning Erosion, Sediment and Stormwater Control and Approve a Review of the Changes Proposed to INFRASTRUCTURE DESIGN STANDARDS.

Public Works Director Scott Reeise distributed a handout entitled "Infrastructure Design Standards Staff Recommendations."

Director Reeise reviewed the proposed Ordinance amendment. He stated that the policy for the City's roads had not been changed since 1972. He said the lack of revision of the policy contributed to the premature deterioration of the roads. He reviewed the outcome of the Policy Session held in 2013 regarding City streets. Since that time, he said a Steering Committee was formed that reviewed and accepted the proposed changes. He reviewed the existing typical section for newly dedicated streets that was adopted in 1972 compared to the proposed typical section noting that the change would not only improve the streets, but would slow traffic through the neighborhoods. He said the changes would also allow for snow to be stored without interfering with sidewalks. He reviewed the benefits of narrower streets noting it would slow traffic, reduce the impact of stormwater, increase green space, encourage walking, and provide a cost savings. He reviewed the benefits of the proposed pavement design noting it would provide for a reduction in the lifecycle costs. He reviewed sidewalk installation noting that the current standard provided for the installation of sidewalks when 80% development on the block occurred; he stated that this standard would be decreased to 70%. He reviewed storm water noting the current requirement would be maintained plus would also retain the first inch of rain and provide an overflow route for 100-year floods. He reviewed the recommendations for street lights, which were the highest cost of development to a residential subdivision. He recommended that street lights be optional for a neighborhood. He said

the biggest change in the proposed Ordinance was in testing and inspection. He said the recommendations provided for inspections to be conducted by a third party at an increased inspection fee from \$0.40 per linear foot to \$15.00 per linear foot along with the elimination of a warranty period. Finally, he reviewed street trees noting that the recommendation offered a 10 foot wide parkway with trees at a maximum spacing of 60 feet, which would be planted by the City. He said when a lot was purchased, the buyer would pay \$150.00 to the City in order to have the trees planted on the property at a later time. In summary, he reviewed the financial impact associated with the changes outlined. Should the City Council approve the proposed amendments, he said Chapter 9.5 of the Code of the City of Peoria would be amended, changes would be incorporated into the Unified Development Code, and a Design Standard Guideline document would be prepared.

Council Member Jensen expressed her appreciation for the efforts of Director Reeise and the Public Works Staff in this matter. She inquired as to the recommendation of removing the warranty period as it related to testing and inspection.

In response, Director Reeise said the warranty period was only for one year and he said the increased inspection was a better value than the one-year warranty.

Discussions were held regarding street lights noting the cost nearly equaled all the other proposed changes combined. Director Reeise said the street lights would be market driven and he remarked that the City would have to maintain the lights once installed. When comparing to other comparable communities, he said none of the other communities required streetlights.

Council Member Akeson expressed appreciation to the Public Works Department and those who helped to create the development standards. She asked Director Reeise to extend an invitation to those who participated in the creation of the standards to the next City Council meeting in order for their efforts to be recognized.

Council Member Riggenbach remarked that the City Council was appreciative of the increased inspections, the narrowing of the roads in order to keep costs down, and improved roadways that would decrease the speed through the neighborhoods. He said, as a Council Member, citizens had voiced a concern regarding the safety of the streets in certain parts of the neighborhoods.

Discussions were held regarding the thickness of the pavement, materials and lifecycle, noting that in a number of subdivisions premature failures occurred due to thin overlay.

Chairman Pro Tem Spain extended his appreciation to Director Reeise and his team. He said he had received a message from a Steering Committee Member who positively remarked on the process. He expressed a concern regarding the increase in inspection fees from \$0.40 per linear foot to \$15.00 per linear foot, noting it was a substantial increase; however, he remarked that this policy had not been changed for over 40 years. He asked Director Reeise to provide a comparison with other communities regarding their inspection fees. He also inquired whether the Steering Committee discussed installing conduit should a neighborhood decide to install streetlights, noting it would be beneficial to install conduit now rather than uppm request.

Director Reeise said no discussions were held regarding the installation of conduit in preparation for street lights. He stated that developers had required front yard lights regardless of whether street lights were installed. He said he would look into the cost of installing conduit and provide those cost estimates to the City Council at the next City Council meeting.

In response to Council Member Moore's question as to when the proposed changes would go into effect, Director Reeise said that would still have to be brought to the City Council. As far as the proposed changes, he said those would be required for only new subdivisions going forward.

Council Member Jensen moved to receive and file the First Reading of an Ordinance amending Chapter 9.5 of the Code of the City of Peoria concerning erosion, sediment and stormwater control and approve a review of the changes proposed to infrastructure design standards; seconded by Council Member Akeson.

Approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

CLERK'S NOTE: Item No. 16-313 will be placed on the October 11, 2016, Regular City Council

agenda.

REGULAR BUSINESS ITEMS, with Recommendations as Outlined:

- (16-314) Communication from the City Manager, Finance Director/Comptroller and Director of Public Works with a Request for the following;
 - A. ADOPT an ORDINANCE Amending the City of Peoria 2016/2017 BIENNIAL BUDGET Relating to the Capital Fund Budget for Fiscal Year 2016 For the Construction of a Permeable Paver Parking Lot at 214 PECAN and the Corresponding Contribution from the Developer in the Amount of \$36,400.
 - B. APPROVE Change Order #1 to the Construction CONTRACT with ILLINOIS CIVIL CONTRACTORS, INC., in the Maximum Guaranteed Price Amount of \$36,400.00, for the COMBINED SEWER OVERFLOW PILOT PROJECT (ADAMS STREET from PERSIMMON STREET to PECAN STREET). [Amends Items 16-177]. (Council District 1)

Public Works Director Reeise said this item related to the Combined Sewer Overflow Pilot Project. He stated that 214 Pecan was currently being developed, and as part of that development, an asphalt parking lot would be installed. He said during the discussions with the developers, it was determined that permeable pavers would be more beneficial and would assist with the CSO Pilot Project. He said permeable pavers would keep an additional 20,000 gallons of storm water out of the combined sewer system. He said the elimination of the concrete parking lot would lower the CSO project cost by \$36,400.00.

Council Member Moore moved to adopt an Ordinance amending the City of Peoria 2016/2017 Biennial Budget relating to the capital fund budget for Fiscal Year 2016 for the construction of a permeable paver parking lot at 214 Pecan and the corresponding contribution from the developer in the amount of \$36,400.00; seconded by Council Member Turner.

In response to Council Member Montelongo regarding how the \$36,400.00 would be used in the project, Director Reeise said that amount was the estimated cost to have the parking lot asphalted. He said the City would install the parking lot with permeable pavers as part of the CSO Pilot Program at a cost of \$100,000.00. In return, he said the developer would pay the City \$36,400.00, which would be the amount saved by not putting in an asphalt lot. Overall, Director Reeise said this would be a cost benefit for the City in that it would control 20,000 gallons of water, which would apply toward the goal of controlling 37 million gallons of storm water, coming in under budget for the CSO Pilot Project.

Council Member Montelongo inquired as to whether other private property owners would be offered an opportunity to participate in the CSO Pilot Project similar to the one described.

Director Reeise said there would need to be a City Council Policy addressing private property owner participation going forward. He said the City was already doing work in that same location and he said this was an opportunity to capture water from private property. He said there would be a potential of working with the Peoria Park District and the Peoria Public Schools regarding a similar program, which would provide a cost reduction in the overall CSO project.

Council Member Montelongo expressed concern about allowing private property owners to participate in the CSO project, noting that the City Council previously passed an Ordinance making property owners responsible for water runoff from their properties. In light of this, he said he was not in support of this item at this time.

Chairman Pro Tem Spain remarked that this was private property within the direct vicinity of the CSO Pilot Project. He said the City was moving in the direction of having private property owners help pay for the management of stormwater issues through a stormwater utility. He said this project may be ideal for this situation; however, he remarked on the importance of having a policy in place prior to making an agreement with the developer. He said voting on this item now could affect how City approached similar projects in the future.

City Manager Urich said this was a pilot project, noting that Staff was still trying to gauge the cost and the outcome. He said this project would provide an opportunity on how to gauge the outcome. He said Staff would prepare a policy that would include an Ordinance that required a stormwater utility, which would require homeowners to pay a cost. Within that, he said there would be additional discussions about credits and offsets. From a Staff perspective, he said this was an opportunity to build this project into a budget that was already established. He said the private property owner would still be responsible for that project.

Council Member Moore remarked that the project would positively impact the CSO Pilot Project from a cost perspective. She said the City was already at that location trying to capture as much water as possible and she said letting the developer lay asphalt right next to the project would be counteractive. She asked Director Reeise to review the entire area to see if there were other properties that would be impacted by the project. She said there should be an opportunity for a fee structure that would not provide a double credit, noting those individuals should be pulled out of the process.

Discussions were held regarding the cost of including the parking lot in the pilot project. Director Reeise said the Pilot Project had a budget of \$1.5 million and he stated that the project was coming in under budget. He said approving this item would save the project additional money with the developer paying the City \$36,400.00.

Chairman Pro Tem Spain recommended deferring this matter to a later date in order to clarify some concerns of the City Council.

In response to Council Member Riggenbach, Director Reeise said deferring this item for two weeks would not have an impact on the project.

Council Member Riggenbach stated that the developer should contribute more to the project in light of the benefits that would be gained. He remarked on the importance of having a policy that addressed the developer's contribution in light of possibly receiving additional credits in the future.

At the completion of his comments, Council Member Riggenbach moved for a substitute motion to defer Item No. 16-314 to the October 11, 2016, Regular City Council meeting; seconded by Council Member Moore.

Substitute motion to defer to the October 11, 2016, Regular City Council Meeting was approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

(16-315) Communication from the City Manager and Finance Director/Comptroller with a Request to RECEIVE and FILE the QUARTERLY FINANCIAL REPORT for the Quarter Ended June 30, 2016.

Finance Director/Comptroller Jim Scroggins reviewed the City of Peoria's fund balances as of June 30, 2016. He remarked that the 1/4 cent sales tax increase went into effect July 1, 2016. He said the City was on target with project revenues coming in at 98.0%. He said the City's sales tax was holding steady. He remarked that permits were slightly higher due to rental registration. He reported that expenditures were coming in at approximately 98.0% of budget, which was typical, noting the Public Works Department had a light spring. He stated that every City Department was on track for the year, with the exception for the Legal Department. He commented that the Personal Property Replacement Tax would have an impact on the budget in 2017.

Chairman Pro Tem Spain remarked that some of the anxiety in the local economy gave citizens hesitation, especially coming into the end of the year with sales taxes. He noted that expenses were tracking favorably. He asked, as the end of the year nears, what type of management philosophy was in place to ensure to continue to hold the expenses down and to finish strong on an expense standpoint for what might be a challenging year for revenues.

City Manager Urich remarked on the importance of the City being mindful of its spending, its operating budget, and what would be unspent at the end of the year. He said the City Council had adopted a 2-year budget, noting this was the second year of that budget. He said he asked Department Heads for foreseeable exceptions. He said Staff was diligently trying to finalize a 2017 spending plan that would be presented to the City Council in a couple of weeks. He remarked on the uncertainty of the regional economy, noting the importance of being mindful of the situation.

Council Member Johnson moved to receive and file the Quarterly Financial Report for the quarter ended June 30, 2016; seconded by Council Member Grayeb.

Approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9:

Navs: None.

(16-308)

Communication from the City Manager and the Community Development Director with a Request to AMEND Chapter 5 of the City of Peoria CODE Pertaining to BUILDING CODES Based on the Recommendation of the Construction Commission to Adopt the 2012 ICC International Existing Building Code.

Chairman Pro Tem Spain said, at the request of City Manager Urich and other leaders, that this matter be deferred for another two weeks in order for this item to be approved along with the with Item No. 16-313 regarding infrastructure design standards.

Council Member Moore moved to defer this item to the October 11, 2016, Regular City Council meeting; seconded by Council Member Riggenbach.

Motion to defer to the October 11, 2016, Regular City Council Meeting was approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

<u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS (Including but not limited to motions to reconsider items, if any, from the previous Regular Meeting)</u>

Communication from the City Manager and the Community Development
Director with a Request to Amend CHAPTER 5 of the City of Peoria CODE
Pertaining to BUILDING CODES Based on the Recommendation of the
Construction Commission to Adopt the 2012 ICC International Building Code,
the 2012 International Fuel Gas Code, the 2012 ICC International Mechanical
Code, the 2012 ICC International Property Maintenance Code, the 2012
International ICC Fire Code, the 2012 ICC International Residential Code and
the 2014 National Electrical Code.

Council Member Johnson moved to defer this item to the October 11, 2016, Regular City Council meeting; seconded by Council Member Turner.

Council Member Jensen said she had met with City Staff regarding changes she had requested to be incorporated in the Code and she asked that those changes be included in the document the next time it comes before the City Council.

Motion to defer to the October 11, 2016, Regular City Council Meeting was approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

(16-264)

Communication from the City Manager and the Community Development Director with a Request to Amend CHAPTER 13 of the City of Peoria CODE Pertaining to Building Codes Based on the Recommendation of the Construction Commission to ADOPT the 2012 ICC International Building Code, the 2012 International Fuel Gas Code, the 2012 ICC International Mechanical Code, the 2012 ICC International Property Maintenance Code, the 2012 International ICC Fire Code, the 2012 ICC International Residential Code and the 2014 National Electrical Code.

Council Member Johnson moved to defer Item No. 16-264 to the October 11, 2016, Regular City Council meeting; seconded by Council Member Turner.

Motion to defer to the October 11, 2016, Regular City Council Meeting was approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

(16-266)

Communication from the City Manager and the Community Development Director with a Request to Amend CHAPTER 11 of the City of Peoria CODE Pertaining to BUILDING/FIRE CODES Based on the Recommendation of the Construction Commission to Adopt the 2012 ICC International Building Code, the 2012 International Fuel Gas Code, the 2012 ICC International Mechanical Code, the 2012 ICC International Property Maintenance Code, the 2012 International ICC Fire Code, the 2012 ICC International Residential Code and the 2014 National Electrical Code.

Council Member Johnson moved to defer this item to the October 11, 2016, Regular City Council meeting; seconded by Council Member Turner.

Motion to defer to the October 11, 2016, Regular City Council Meeting was approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Navs: None.

(16-265)

Communication from the City Manager and the Community Development Director with a Request to Concur with the Recommendation from the Planning and Zoning Commission to ADOPT an ORDINANCE Approving a SPECIAL USE for a Wireless Communication Tower Facility in a Class W-M (West Main Street Form) District, for the Property Commonly Known as Peoria Next Innovation Center and Located at 801 W. MAIN STREET, and 1013 - 1017 N. DOUGLAS STREET (Parcel Identification Nos. 18-05-430-011, -001, -007, & -008), Peoria, Illinois (Council District 2). PZ 16-13.

Council Member Grayeb moved to grant Privilege of the Floor to those individuals who wished to speak on this matter.

Hearing no objection, Chairman Pro Tem Spain granted Privilege of the Floor to those individuals who wished to speak on this item.

Ms. Kathleen Groark of Insite RE, said Verizon Wireless sought approval of a Special Use for a wireless facility on Main Street and Douglas Street. She reviewed the specifications of the wireless communication tower noting it would be a 65 foot flag pole tower. She said Verizon worked extensively with the City Planners to abide by the City's Code and she asked the City Council to approve the item.

Council Member Grayeb said he meet with the constituents at the West Bluff Council last week who expressed a concern about the current proposal. Because of this, he said he would move to defer this item, not to delay the progress, but to address the concerns of the constituents. He said it was his hope that Verizon and City Staff would address the issues.

At the conclusion of his comments, Council Member Grayeb moved to defer Item No. 16-265 to the December 13, 2016, Regular City Council meeting; seconded by Council Member Jensen.

Motion to defer to the December 13, 2016, Regular City Council meeting was approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

- (16-301) Communication from the City Manager and Director of Public Works with a Request to Approve the Following:
 - A. One (1) Year CONTRACT Extension with THE CLEANING SOURCE to September 30, 2017, for the Amount of \$321,107.04, for Janitorial Cleaning of City Buildings; and,
 - B. One (1) Year CONTRACT with LINDSAY'S DEPENDABLE CLEANING to September 30, 2017, in the Amount of \$60,867.20.

Council Member Montelongo moved to approve the one (1) year contract extension with The Cleaning Source to September 30, 2017, for the amount of \$321,107.04 for janitorial cleaning of City buildings; seconded by Council Member Turner.

Approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

Council Member Montelongo moved to approve the one (1) year contract with Lindsay's Dependable Cleaning to September 30, 2017, in the amount of \$60,867.20; seconded by Council Member Turner.

Approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

(16-289)
Communication from the City Manager and Corporation Counsel with a Request to APPROVE the SITE APPLICATION for a Class A (Tavern) Liquor License with a Subclass 1A (2:00 A.M. Hours) for CASA DE ARTE, LLC, 306 PECAN, Contingent Upon the Issuance of the Certificate of Occupancy, with a Recommendation from the Liquor Commission to Approve. (Council District 1)

Council Member Moore moved to defer this item to the November 15, 2016, Rescheduled Regular City Council Meeting.

In light of the deferral, City Manager Urich commented that the calendar for November would be shifted in order to accommodate the elections and he noted that the November 8 and November 22 Council Meetings would be cancelled and rescheduled for November 1 and November 15.

Council Member Turner seconded the deferral.

Council Member Moore remarked that part of the reason for the deferral was the concern of the Petitioner being granted site approval without having site control and she asked that Staff look into this matter in order to prevent it from happening in the future.

Motion to defer this item to the November 15, 2016, Rescheduled Regular City Council Meeting was approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

NEW BUSINESS

Grand Opening of Obed & Isaacs

Council Member Moore announced the grand opening of Obed & Isaacs. She remarked on the remarkable renovation of the structure by the owners and she encouraged everyone to visit.

CITIZENS' OPPORTUNITY TO ADDRESS THE CITY COUNCIL/TOWN BOARD

It was determined there were no citizens to address the Board of Trustees.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Consideration of a Motion to enter into EXECUTIVE SESSION pursuant to 2(c)(11) Litigation, when an action against, affecting, or on behalf of the particular public body has been filed and is pending before a court or administrative tribunal, or when the public body finds that such an action is probable or imminent, and 2(c)(21) Discussion of minutes of meetings lawfully closed under this Act, whether for purposes of approval by the body of the minutes or semi-annual review of the minutes as mandated by Section 2.06.

Council Member Johnson moved to enter into an Executive Session to discuss 2(c)(11) Litigation, when an action against, affecting, or on behalf of the particular public body has been filed and is pending before a court or administrative tribunal, or when the public body finds that such an action is probable or imminent, and 2(c)(21) Discussion of minutes of meetings lawfully closed under this Act, whether for purposes of approval by the body of the minutes or semi-annual review of the minutes as mandated by Section 2.06; seconded by Council Member Jensen.

Approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

ADJOURNMENT

Council Member Grayeb moved to adjourn the Regular City Council Meeting; seconded by Council Member Jensen.

Approved by roll call vote.

Yeas: Akeson, Grayeb, Jensen, Johnson, Montelongo, Moore, Riggenbach, Turner,

Chairman Pro Tem Spain - 9;

Nays: None.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 P.M.

Beth Ball, MMC, City Clerk City of Peoria, Illinois

sr